Elmira Downtown Development
Minutes of Board Meeting
August 14, 2019

Present: Chris Karam, Emma Miran, Jennifer Swain, Dan Mandell, Brent Stermer, Kristina Cadwallader, Donna Tangorre, Denise Allen, Pam Brayton, Chris Giamichele, Chris Coletta, Courtney Woods
Absent: Kylene Kiah, Mitch Pearce, 
Excused: Mike Mitchell, Mike Collins, Adam Bunce
Staff: Jennifer Herrick, Katie Boland
ACTION ITEMS:
Call to Order: Chris Karam called the meeting to order at 12:02pm
Minutes: The June minutes were accepted with all in favor.  Dan Mandell motioned to accept the minutes, Jen Swain seconded.
Financial Report:  Chris Coletta, Janis Witchey and Jennifer met with the City Chamberlain to discuss 2020 budget will meet again in September for firm numbers.  Will have financials available after that meeting.
Dan Mandell motioned to accept the Financials in the future, Kristina Cadwallader seconded.  
Directors report: Jennifer Herrick
· AA5 – Is making money this year with the sales of wristbands and mugs.  The Wisner Park/Hilltop/Elm Chevy event was the largest we have seen so far.  Weather was perfect.  People loved it.
· ESPF –Was a success despite the heat.  It will move next year because of the construction on West Water St. 
· Wisner Market – Is still going strong. ‘Woofstock” will be this Thursday, a collaboration between EDD and SPCA. More new vendors at the Market.  Come check out the mushroom guys.
· Secret Garden will happen September 12th – not telling you where yet.
· Movie in the Park coming in September and October
· Main Street Grant:  Submitted two NYMS for Iszard’s Building and CVHM
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Jennifer, Dan Mandell, Emma Miran, Jill Koski and Joe Roman met with and toured the Downtown District with Sarah Clark and Jon Cardinal from Senator Gillibrand’s office to discuss economic development in Chemung County. 
Other business: Marc Rubin and Penny DeRenzo came to talk about the new Branding of Elmira project in response to the video on Facebook where a man came up with his own idea. Rebecca Johnson joined Jen Swain from Elmira College to talk about Elmira College engaging more with the City of Elmira.  They are planning a “Downtown Cleanup” in the fall and would like EDD’s direction in their plan.
Next meeting: TBA with budget review and Strategic Planning meetings before 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 12:50pm by Chris Karam.  Motioned by Chris Coletta and seconded by Courtney Woods.   Lunch was provided by EDD and was served from Turtle Leaf Café and delivered by Chris Coletta.

Respectfully Submitted,
Katie Boland
